3

Marlboro Township Historic Preservation Advisory Commission

1979 Township Drive Marlboro, NJ 07746 history1848@marlboro-nj.gov

> Chairman: Douglas Tilton Secretary: Lynn Harold

Members: Jack Appel

Carol Cincotta Peter Cuttone Kathleen Guth Thomas Healy Dorothy McCue Desi Smith

MEETING MINUTES MARCH 11, 2019

The meeting of the Marlboro Township Historic Commission was called to order by the Historic Commission Chairman Douglas Tilton, at the Marlboro Township Administration Building, Room 2, at 7:00 P.M. The Meeting was opened with a Salute to the Flag, and acknowledged compliance with the NJ Open Public Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 (2017).

ROLL CALL (⊠ indicates was present at meeting)					
\boxtimes	Douglas Tilton	\boxtimes	Jack Appel	\boxtimes	Kathleen Guth
	Thom Healy		Carol Cincotta		Dorothy McCue
\boxtimes	Lynn Harold	\boxtimes	Peter Cuttone	\boxtimes	Desi Smith

CORRECTIONS

Correction to timeline of when notice was given that Old Brick Reformed Church would be included in the Weekend in Old Monmouth 2019 program.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Motion to approve: Jack Appel Seconded: Peter Cuttone

CITIZEN'S VOICE

No members of the Public were present.

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

- 1. Old Brick Reformed Church to be included in the 2019 Weekend in Old Monmouth. Dates for the event are Saturday May 4 and Sunday May 5, 2019. Additional information about the event will be available on the Monmouth County Park System web site, the Monmouth County Historical Commission web site, the Visit Monmouth web site, and the Revolutionary NJ web site to name a few.
- 2. The Historic Commission will not be participating in Marlboro Day.
- 3. Doug announced that on March 27th at 5:30pm at the Monmouth County Library Headquarters, there will be a program hosted by John Belding, a "meeting of historians". All are welcome to attend.
- 4. Doug asked that the revised Historic Commission tri-fold be ready by the next meeting on April 8th.

- 5. Doug was provided a tour of the Jacob Van Doren (Van Dorn) house on Saturday March 2nd, previously owned by Aristo Scrobogna. Rumors of tunnels can be dismissed what was thought to be a bricked-over tunnel entrance was actually the base of a fire place.
- 6. Doug's sister Lora/Debbie had done some research regarding the signal beacons in Monmouth County. It was learned that there were three: (1) Mt. Pleasant area (Beacon Hill); (2) Middletown near Red Hill Road; and (3) Millstone Township on route to Center Hill, not Carter Hill in Princeton as erroneously reported in many newspapers.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Chairman Tilton made a motion requesting that Lora (Tilton) Capozzoli be made a Member Emeritus. Lora was a member of the Historic Commission in the past and qualifies for the role. All members present were in favor. There were no objections. This request will now be presented to the Mayor.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion to Adjourn: Jack Appel Seconded: Peter Cuttone

The next Historic Commission meeting will be on Monday April 8th, 2019 at 7:00pm in the Administration Building, Room 2.

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Harold

Lynn Harold Secretary